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TV-63-00550: (3100 Hill Road,
South  Park  Township,  Pa
15129) In accordance with 25
Pa. Code §§ 127.424, 127.425
and 127.521, the Department
of  Environmental  Protection
(DEP) is providing notice that it
intends  to  issue  a  Title  V
Operating Permit Modification
to USA South Hills Landfill, Inc.
for  their  facility  located  in
Union  Township,  Washington
County  and  South  Park
Township,  Allegheny  County,
Pennsylvania.   A  Title  V
Operating Permit Modification
to include a permit condition
that was authorized through a
Request for Determination on
September 14, 2023, per 25
PA Code §127.14(a)(8). It is to
add  an  alternative  operating
scenario in Section F of the
current  Title  V  Operating
Permit (TVOP) that was issued
on  April  19,  2022,  with  an
expiration  date  of  April  19,
2027. It allows the landfill gas
to  be  conveyed  to  a
collocated  gas  to  energy
facility  owned  and  operated
by a separate company under
separate authorization.
Additionally,  to  remove  the
requirements of 40 CFR part
60  Subpart  OOO—Standards
of  Performance  for
Nonmetallic  Mineral
Processing Plants for Source
105 – Portable Soil processing
Plant. The applicability section
of this subpart identifies the
following exemption at 40 CFR
part  60  .670(a)(2):   The
provisions of this subpart do
not  apply  to  the  following
operations:  All  facilities
located in underground mines;
plants  without  crushers  or
grinding  mills  above  ground;
and wet material  processing
operations  (as  defined  in  §
60.671).   The  Portable  Soil
Processing Plant in the permit
is only a screening operation
and does not crush or grind
materials.  Therefore,  all
requirements of 40 CFR part
60  Subpart  OOO for  Source
105 – Portable Soil Processing
Plant have been removed. All
the  sources  and  all  other
regulatory requirements in the
Title  V  Operating  Permit
remain unchanged. A person
may  oppose  the  proposed
Title  V  Operating  Permit
Modification by filing a written
protest with the Department
through Noor Nahar via mail
to  Pennsylvania  Department
of  Environmental  Protection,
400  Waterfront  Drive,
Pittsburgh,  PA  15222.  Each
protest  or  set  of  written
comments must contain the
name, address and telephone
number  of  the  person
submitting  the  comments,
identification of the proposed
Title  V  Operating  Permit
(63-00550)  and  a  concise
statement of the objections to
the Operating Permit issuance
and the relevant  facts  upon
which  the  objections  are
based. The application, DEP's
Review  Memorandum,  and
the  proposed  permit  are
available  for  public  review
during normal business hours
at DEP’s Southwest Regional
Office,  400  Waterfront  Drive,
Pittsburgh  PA  15222.  A  file
review  can  be  scheduled
through the DEP’s website at:
https://www.dep.pa.gov
/Citizens/PublicRecords/Pages
/Informal-File-Review.aspx  or
by  contacting  Tom  Joseph,
Facilities  Permitting  Chief,
directly.  All  comments  must
be received prior to the close
of business 30 days after the
date of this publication.


